








February 23, 2008


MARCH MEETING

DATE:

Sunday, March 16, 2008, NO SNOW DATE

TIME:

1:00 p.m.

LOCATION:
Society Headquarters, 60 Water Street, Mountainville
MEETING TOPIC:  Farms and Woodlands of New Germantown
In June 2006 David Kemp, a local resident, set out to research the history of his property on Potterstown Road just outside of Oldwick.  He eventually traced the history of this former farm to an 1817 deed and in doing so read through thousands of deeds related to the early days of New Germantown.  In August of 2007 he produced a map of New Germantown showing the earliest owners of record of our historic village, and in December, 2007 he produced a map of the Farms and Woodlands of New Germantown, showing 445 properties from the late 18th and early 19th centuries, including 309 of the earliest deeds of record.  On Sunday, March 16 David will present a talk on his research, including discoveries related to slavery, property ownership by women, his latest hypothesis on the origin of “Dinner Pot” and a whimsical note on the early “Republicans” of the area.


Refreshments will be served at this meeting.  Hospitality Chair Lyn Rahenkamp will gladly accept donations of food for the afternoon.  Her number is (908) 236-2892.


OFFICER ELECTIONS

At the January 20th meeting the election of officers was held.  Kurt Rahenkamp was elected the new President of the Society and Carl Andres was re-elected Secretary.  Their terms of office run from January 2008 to January 2010.  The Bylaws contain the listing of all standing committees and it falls to the President to appoint the Chairs of the standing committees.  The following have been appointed for the year 2008:
2008 EXECUTIVE BOARD

Kurt Rahenkamp


President

Janet Schmidling


Vice-President

Carl Andres



Secretary

Elsie Ehmann


Treasurer

Lyn Rahenkamp

Antique Show & 

Hospitality Chair



Jean Rinehart


Archivist



Alice Walters



Art Show Co-Chair



Shaun Van Doren


Building Committee Chair



Melanie Archer


Barn Tour Co-Chair



J. Miller Craig


Garden Tour Chair



Phil Kane



Flea Market Chair



Stephanie Koven


Program Chair



Mary Elizabeth Young

Administration Chair

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

As your new president, I’m seeing aspects of the organization that I’ve not observed before and thought should be shared with the general membership;

· The mounting assemblage of historic documents and artifacts in our “vault” at headquarters is indeed impressive.  Jean Rinehart and Mary Elizabeth Young have worked tirelessly on “work days” to index and files news articles and other documents.  One interesting undertaking is an initiative to retain obituaries for future referral!  Come visit.  You will find intriguing material much beyond the little that we can display.

· On average, at least five inquiries from all over the country arrive at headquarters every week.  Many are family members seeking to trace ancestors in the Tewksbury area.  Some are students seeking information for school reports. Others are residents requesting historic information on their property.  These all get answered by volunteers.

· We have often recognized the great work of chairpersons and committees of our art show, antique show, garden tour, barn tour and flea market.  But we have some unsung heroes that have contributed out of view month after month.  Elsie and PJ Ehmann have contributed professional accounting service for 19 years; the demands for a non-profit are surprisingly extensive.  Stephanie Koven, our program chairperson, has continually provided wonderful speakers for a number of years; this is no easy task.  As noted above, unseen by the majority of our membership, Jean Rinehart has spent many hours at headquarters as our archivist.  The various administrative services that Shaun Van Doren has provided are too endless to enumerate.  And lastly, to my wife, Hospitality Chair Lyn Rahenkamp, and all who regularly bring such fabulous treats to our meetings and the annual covered dish dinner, my thanks and acknowledgement.

There truly is much more happening than meets the eye. We truly have a delightful membership free of any politics or hidden agendas.  I urge more members to get involved in our activities. I guarantee that you will enjoy great company and achieve meaningful results preserving the special nature of our community.

MEMBERSHIP
Your membership dues are past due if there is a form enclosed with this newsletter.  If you did not receive a form, then you are a member in good standing.  

NEW SOCIETY MEMBERS

We extend a warm welcome to our newest members:



Mr. David Kemp



Oldwick



Mr. & Mrs. Dick Thomas


Oldwick



Ms. Eleanor Ferris



Basking Ridge



Mr. Robert Philhower Haycock

Basking Ridge

WORK DAYS
We will be holding workdays on:

                                          Saturday, March 15

                                          Saturday, March 29
Saturday, April 26
All from 9 am to Noon.  If you can lend a couple of hours we need you.  Please call ahead to Headquarters to let us know if you can help.

GARDEN TOUR
The Garden Tour is scheduled for Saturday June 14 from 12 Noon to 4 pm, rain or shine.  Miller Craig, Garden Tour Chairman, reports things are dormant for the moment but will soon come to life.  If you have any suggestions for gardens to have on the tour please contact Miller at (08) 439-2447.
2008 CALENDAR
	DATE
	TIME
	LOCATION
	EVENT

	Sat. March 15, 08
	12 – 4 pm
	M
	Work Day

	Sun. March 16, 08
	1 pm
	M
	General Meeting

	Sat. March 29, 08
	12 – 4 pm
	M
	Work Day

	Sat. April 26, 08
	12 – 4 pm
	M
	Work Day

	Sun. May 18, 08
	1 pm
	M
	General Meeting

	Sat. June 14, 08
	12 – 4 pm
	Various
	Garden Tour

	Sat. August 30, 08
	8 am – 2 pm
	TBA
	Flea Market

	Tue. September 30, 08
	6 -8 pm
	Z
	Art Show Preview & Reception

	Wed. October 1, 08
	10 am – 6 pm
	Z
	Art Show

	Thur. October 2, 08
	10 am – 6 pm
	Z
	Art Show

	Fri. October 3, 08
	10 am – 6 pm
	Z
	Art Show

	Sat. October 4, 08
	9 am – 4 pm
	Z
	Art Show

	Sun. November 9, 08

* 2nd Sunday
	5 pm – 8 pm
	F
	Covered Dish Supper & Program

	Sat. Dec. 6, 08
	10 am – 5 pm
	O
	5th annual Antique Show

	Sun. Dec. 7, 08
	11 am – 4 pm
	O
	5th annual Antique Show


Location Codes:
F
Fairmount Presbyterian Community House, Route 517

M
Society Headquarters 60 Water Street, Mountainville

O
Old Turnpike School, Route 517

Z
Zion Lutheran Christian Education Building, Miller Avenue, Oldwick
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